# GREENWYCHE POOL

#### **SPRING 2005**

# President's Message

Welcome back to another relaxing year by the pool! It's hard to believe that in a few short weeks, it will be time to get ready for opening day. Your board has prepared a "to do" list, but we would love to have your feedback. We want Greenwyche to be a recreational facility that you and your family can be proud of. Feel free to contact us with your suggestions.

Some of the items that are being addressed:

- 1) Repair fence around pool and tennis courts.
- 2) Put motion-sensing lights on the corners of the clubhouse so parking lot will be illuminated at night.
- 3) Purchase some additional lounge chairs and umbrellas.
- 4) Re-paint the bathroom floors.
- 5) Replace fence on west side of pool grounds.
- 6) Replace fan cover in boys' restroom.
- 7) Fix loose drain cover in boys' restroom.
- 8) Look into replacing slide with a more commercial variety.
- 9) Install new bulletin boards in breezeway.

We are excited to have Andy Chaffin back again as our pool manager. If you have any suggestions for Andy or any of the board members as to how we can make your pool experience better, please let us hear from you. We would also love to have your involvement on committees. Whether it's joining us for spring clean up, working swim and dive meets, or helping plan social events, we have a job for you!

Sarah Chappell

# Membership

We have summer memberships available! Please contact Lisa Downs, Membership Chairman, at 881-8626 if you're interested in selling your membership <u>or</u> if you have a new neighbor interested in joining!

For everyone else . . . annual membership dues of \$375 should be paid by April 1, 2005, and are considered late on May 1, 2005. Please make your checks payable to *Greenwyche Club* and mail to:

Tommy Griffin 8684 Edgehill Drive Huntsville, AL 35802

### Swim Team

We are thrilled that T. J. Jones will be back this summer as our Head Swim Team Coach. Start preparing for the summer season by signing up for the Huntsville Swim Association's "Early Bird Swim Sessions." You can call the HAS office at 885-0226 or check out their website at <a href="https://www.swimshsa.org">www.swimshsa.org</a>. The date for city swim meet this year has been set for July 16<sup>th</sup> and 17<sup>th</sup>. The team suit will not be changing this year and is available at First Place Athletics. This is going to be and exciting summer, and we look forward to seeing you in May at our swim team kick off.

# **Tennis Notes**

- If you need a key to the courts, contact Glynn Below at 880-8278. The cost is two dollars.
- Please remember to turn off lights before you leave.
- Look for tennis lessons again this summer as well as adult tennis nights!

# Dive Team

Greenwyche Dive Team is looking forward to another fun summer soaring from the board into the pool. Anyone interested in signing up early before May 1<sup>st</sup>, can get a \$5 discount. Just download the Dive Team Registration Form from our website and send to *Karen Conners* with a check for \$20 made out to *Greenwyche Dive Team*.

Please contact me, Karen Conners, at 880-1485 with any questions or input concerning Greenwyche's diving program.